
Gardiner   -   Randolph   -   Pittston   -   West Gardiner 
 

Maine School Administrative District No. 11 
150 Highland Avenue 
Gardiner, ME  04345 

        Patricia Hopkins                     Phone:  207-582-5346                                                 Angela Hardy 
Superintendent of Schools                                                    Fax:  207-582-8305                                  Director of Curriculum & Instruction 

             www.msad11.org 

 

School Safety Parent Night 

September 11, 2019 

Gardiner Area High School Gymnasium 

6:00 - 7:00 pm 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

Please join us on Wednesday, September 11 for an informational session about the 

work MSAD#11 is doing in collaboration with the Gardiner Police Department to 

help keep our students and employees safe in the event of an active shooter 

incident.  Officer Stacey Blair of the Gardiner Police Department, Karen Moody, 

Principal of Laura E. Richards Elementary School, and Chad Kempton, Principal 

of Gardiner Area High School will be sharing information about the ALICE (Alert 

- Lockdown - Inform - Counter - Evacuate) protocols that are being put into place 

in MSAD#11. 
 

The meeting will include: 

 A welcome by Chad Kempton, Principal. 
 

 A brief history of active shooter incidents in the United States by Officer 

Blair. 
 

 An overview of the A.L.I.C.E. protocols by Officer Blair. 
 

 Information about how the A.L.I.C.E. protocols are being implemented with 

MSAD#11 staff by Karen Moody and Chad Kempton. 
 

 Information about how the A.L.I.C.E. protocols will be implemented with 

students in MSAD#11. 
 

 A question & answer session. 
 


